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AN ACT relating to hospitals and health care districts; 
authorizing county hospitals, special hospital districts 
and rural health care districts to form certain business 
entities and to own interests in limited partnerships and 
membership interests in limited liability companies; making 
conforming amendments and repealing conflicting provisions; 
and providing for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 18-8-301(a)(iii) and (iv) is amended 
to read: 

 
18-8-301.  Additional powers; requirements and 

conditions; approval by governing body. 
 
(a)  Subject to the requirements of this section, any 

county memorial hospital, special hospital district 
established under W.S. 35-2-401 through 35-2-438 and rural 
health care district established under W.S. 35-2-701 
through 35-2-709 may: 

 
(iii)  Either alone or in conjunction with any 

other entity, form or be a shareholder an interest owner of 
corporations, partnership, limited partnership, 
cooperative, registered limited liability partnership, 
nonprofit association limited liability partnerships, 
limited liability companies and any other trust or 
association organized under the laws of this state; and 

 
(iv)  Have members of its governing body or its 

officers or administrators serve as directors, officers or 
employees of any venture, association, partnership, or 
corporation or entity entered into or formed pursuant to 
this subsection.; and 
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Section 2.  W.S. 18-8-301(a)(v) is repealed. 
 
Section 3.  This act is effective immediately upon 

completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 
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